

March and April Update

God has been so good these past two months. We had the opportunity to go to 27 meetings during these two very busy months. We spent some time in Texas, Tennessee and North Carolina. Jay got to celebrate his spiritual birthday on March 16, 2022 and was so excited that it landed on a church night. Although these months seemed slower for us than others, we still gained support and was able to witness 5 get saved.

We went to Charleston in March to see a specialist about Dawn's diminishing eye sight. We had be en told she had an optic nerve pinched off and would slowly loose eye sight in that eye until we could get it fixed. Through prayer and trust we came out of the Dr with miraculous news. God had healed her eye and the optic nerve is no longer pinched.

April was a very exciting month for our family. First off, I got to celebrate my spiritual birthday as well as my 11 years since God had called me to preach. Dawn also celebrated her spiritual birthday. Timothy had his 7th birthday while we were at our home church. I even was blessed to go to an eye Dr and be reminded I'm just getting old (40 in July). I now have glasses and cannot believe the difference it has made for me to see while studying. I no longer get tired easily and am so thankful God provided the means for this situation.

At the end of April, we had to slow down a bit and prepare for a major surgery Dawn would undergo. Thankfully that all went smoothly and there were no complications. We are so blessed to have had such fruitful months even though we didn't have as many meetings as we usually do. God has been so good to us and we are so thankful for all of our prayer partners and those who are able to financially support us.

Please Keep us in your prayers as we will be in Wyoming for an orientation for the Pacific North West. Also remember us the month of July as we travel out to Idaho and back.

Love in Christ.

Bro. Ray Godfrey

Psalm 119:173